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Development Control Committee  

Wednesday 17 July 2013 

4.4 - SE/13/01124/FUL  

Hillway, Otford 

This application is an interesting, exciting development that will mainly be hidden from view 

by only having one floor above ground level with quite a low roof. It is a much more 

innovative design then either the existing property or the property that currently has 

planning permission. Only one local resident has objected to this application which shows 

that the majority of the village, including the Parish Council and Otford Society are broadly 

satisfied with the design. The applicant has worked hard to ensure the design, bulk and 

scale are acceptable to their neighbours. 

The applicant is working with the Kent Wildlife Trust to return a lot of the land back to chalk 

grasslands and encourage more endangered species such as the Orchids that are plentiful 

on the site. They have fenced part of the land off to enable sheep to graze, to prevent 

having to cut the grass, making it even more conducive to wildlife. 

The main area of dispute between the applicant and the officers is the size of the proposed 

dwelling and whether or not the undercrofts and car port count as habitable. The applicant 

would consider a condition to have grasscrete placed here to make the ground blend in 

more with the countryside and could keep paraphernalia to a minimum.  

When the existing house was first built it was not within the greenbelt. The greenbelt 

boundary moved to incorporate the existing house in the 1990s. Are they therefore allowed 

a floor space of the existing house plus 50%? 

Architecturally it is an interesting design that will enhance and improve the village. It is a 

vast improvement on the size, bulk and scale of the existing property that currently has 

planning permission and I hope this committee approves this application. 

 

From: Cllr. Michelle Lowe 
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